
 

Dear 
 
Welcome to our April newsletter. Avoca Engineering 
trusts all our customers enjoyed their Easter break and 
work is now back in full swing. 
 
Quote of the month: 
 

Change is never a loss, it is change only. 
 

Vernon Howard 
 
Welcoming new staff 
 

 

Avoca 
Engineering 
extends a big 
welcome to our 
latest staff 
members 

 
Management would like to welcome Feroz Syed Kahdri 
and Sampath Thirumalaisamy who started with us on the 
19th March. Both Feroz and Sampath are skilled, focused 
toolmakers and they have settled in nicely after finding a 
unit in Wyong and purchasing a Toyota Camry to get 
around on the Central Coast. They are transitioning well 
into the local culture here. Our afternoon shift is in 
operation and with the increasing workload, we now 
have the workforce to handle it. 
 

 

Management would like 
to announce the hiring 
of the first of two 
apprentice toolmakers 

 
A big welcome to first year apprentice toolmaker 
Brandon Morison. Brandon started with us on the 2nd of 
April and is looking forward to his future possibilities. The 
search however, continues for a second apprentice. 
Management will only accept high caliber applicants so 
we are prepared to wait for the right one. 
 
HunterNet 
 
HunterNet will be holding its 2012 Planning Conference 
on Thursday the 14th of June at the beautiful Quay West  
 

 
Resort, Magenta Shores. This will be an excellent 
opportunity to contribute towards the future direction of 
HunterNet as well as share ideas and set new strategies 
for the future. Overnight accommodation is available and 
there will also be a golf day on Friday the 15th. 
 

  
 
CCMA 
 
The Central Coast Manufacturing Association had its first 
meeting of 2012 at Trend Pac Tuggerah. About fifteen 
people attended the occasion that also included a tour of 
the area. A positive move for Central Coast 
manufacturers this year. 
 
 

Sports take of the month 
 

 

 

 
With the passing of the great Australian swimmer Murray 
Rose this week, it is only fitting we dedicate sports take of 
the month to this great athlete. Before Thorpe, before 
Phelps, before Spitz there was Rose who was a national 
hero in the 50’s. With a unique style and a swag of 
Olympic gold, Murray Rose was a benchmark for a 
generation of swimmers to come. 
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